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Christmas Orders 

You have until the 15 

December to place 

your Christmas order.  
 

We would like to 
wish all our 

customers a Merry 
Christmas and a 
Happy New Year! 

 

Christmas/New Year Opening 

Times 

22nd, 23rd Dec – 9:00am-5:00pm 

24th Dec – 9:00am-2:00pm 

25th, 26th, 27th Dec – CLOSED 

28th, 29th, 30th Dec –  

9:00am-4:00pm 

31st Dec – 10:00am-4:00pm 

1st Jan – CLOSED 

2nd Jan – Normal hours resume 
 

Winter Essentials 
Bags of potatoes, nets 
of onions and stalks of 

sprouts!! 
 

Winter Fuel 
Hemplogz and Hotblocks!! 
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish 
Council and advertising, The Bulletin is 
produced and delivered monthly by 
our team of volunteers to every 
address in the village.  If you need help 
with: 

Advertising –  

Margaret on 07919 444155 

Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 

Diary Dates/handwritten items  

– Sue M on 275333  

Design and graphics for your item – 

Richard on the email below. 

Contributions are always welcome.   The 
Bulletin relies on contributions from local 
people to keep it as interesting and relevant 
as possible to life in our village.   If you 
would like to send an item for publication 
please email this to the address at the 
bottom of this notice, where one of the 
team will do their best to reply within 2–3 
days. 

Guidelines for Contributors and details of 
Advertising Costs can be found on the 

village website: www.huttoncranswick.com 
under the Community Information tab. 

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must 
be with us by the 16th of the month, 
otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.  

Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@ 

gmail.com 

When contacting our advertisers please tell 
them that you saw their advert in The 
Bulletin. 

 There will be lots of seasonal events in the village to enjoy 
over the next few weeks.  Highlights include: 

St Peter’s Christmas concert  page 17 

 Santa’s Sleigh Ride    page 21 

Burns’ Night     page 21 

 Community Choir in the pub  page 25 

Santa’s Grotto at the SRA   page 26 

For the full list of festivities turn to “Dates for Your Diary” 
on the next page. 

Planning developments 

On 15th November the public hearing of East Yorkshire 
Council’s local plan examined the proposed housing 
developments in the village.  It was agreed that additional 
land could be released near to Hobman Lane, as shown on 
the map in September’s Bulletin.   It is understood that a 
new planning application has been submitted by the 
developers.  There are still many issues to be addressed, 
and the Parish Council will be examining the new 
proposals. 

A new look for the Bulletin in 2024 

The current size of the publication is 28 pages in A4 size in 
full colour. Not only does this make the cost of production 
expensive, but it also adds significant weight to the 
distribution by volunteers.  Our current income 
unfortunately makes the A4 version unsustainable. 

We have carried out a review of the way we publish the 
magazine following an increase in the cost of its 
production. The way forward, we believe, is to reduce the 
printing costs and the weight of the paper used by 
changing to an A5 format.  Our overall aim is to still have a 
community-based publication, free to the reader, 
delivered in good time, and self-financing.     

As usual we won’t publish an edition in January.   The new  

format will therefore be published in February 2024.  This 
picture gives an idea of what it will look like: 

Over the next few weeks we will be contacting our 
advertisers to show them what we are planning. 

The target date for contributions will move forward to the 
10th of each month, which will allow us to get the magazine 
circulated in the village in good time for the following 
month. 

 

 

CROSSING CLOSURE   

Station Road Level Crossing, Cranswick 

The crossing by the station will be closed on Sunday 7th 

January 2024 between 00:01 and 08:35 for rail 

inspection. 

The road will be closed to all traffic without exception 

and to pedestrians. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

EVERY WEEK (These activities may not take place over 
Christmas and New Year Holidays. Contact the organisers 
for exact dates.) 

Monday Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at 
SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 
07984 657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk  

Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. 
£5.00 per session.   For more information contact Ted on 
01482 865353 or 07399475129 

Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on 
01377 270220 

Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week 
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:00pm at 
SRA Rotsea Lane 

Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430 
810002 (Closed for December, starts again 11 January) 

Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA 
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and 
biscuits  

Friday Friends 11:00am-3:00pm at Methodist Church Hall, 
Cranswick. Come along for a natter and a bite to eat.  

 
DECEMBER 

Friday 1 Christmas Tea 12:00-4:00pm at Independent 
Mobility. Everyone Welcome 

Saturday 2 Christmas Crafts 2:00-4:00pm at St Peter’s 
Church, Hutton. Come and help decorate the tree and 
Church. All welcome 

Sunday 3 Churches Together Advent and Shoebox Service 
10:45am at St Peter’s Church, Hutton. See advert for other 
drop off times 

Sunday 3 REME (Royal Electrical Mechanical Engineers) 
Service 11:00am at St Mary’s, Watton 

Monday 4 & 18 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside 
Hutton Cranswick Primary School 

Friday 8 Christmas Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at Foreman’s 
Car Showroom 

Saturday 9 & Sunday 10 Santa’s Sleigh Ride around the 
village. See advert for details 

Monday 11 Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir Christmas 
Singing 7:30pm at The White Horse, Cranswick. In aid of 
Wolds Hedgehog Rescue 

Tuesday 12 WI Meeting Christmas Party 7:15pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick  

Friday 15 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking 
Required. Please contact: 

HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Frances on 
07813 717523 

Friday 15 Service of 9 Lessons and Carols 6:30pm at St 
Peter’s Church, Hutton 

Saturday 16 Art Group 2:00-4:00pm at Methodist Church 
Hall. £3.00 bring your own materials. For information ring 
Madeleine 01377 271664   

Saturday 16 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI hall, 
Cranswick 

Saturday 16 Illuminated tractor run   Starts Kelleythorpe 
5:00pm, should reach us around 7:00pm 

Sunday 17 The Big Sing 10:45am at St Peter’s Church, 
Hutton 

Wednesday 20 Pantomime ‘The Three Musketeers’ 6:00-
7:00pm at Foreman’s Car Showroom. Tickets £5.00 to 
include refreshments  

Wednesday 20 Cadenza Concert 7:30pm at St Peter’s 
Church, Hutton Admission £7.50 to include wine & mince 
pies 

Wednesday 20 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick 

Thursday 21 Santa’s Grotto 4:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. 
Tickets £2.00 per child from Foreman’s Garage or Fiona on 
07984 657071 

Sunday 24 Crib Service 4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton 

 

JANUARY 2024 

Tuesday 9 WI Meeting Introduction to the night sky & Astral 
Photography 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick                                                                        
Speaker – Stephen Rawdon   Competition – Item of sparkly 
jewellery 

Monday 15 & 29 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton 
Cranswick Primary School 

Wednesday 17 Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at the Bowls Club, 
Cranswick 

 

Friday 19 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking 
Required. Please contact HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or 
phone Frances on 07813717523 

Saturday 20 Burns Night Celebration 7:00-11:00pm at Foreman’s 
Car Showroom. Tickets £17.00 to include supper from 01377 
270258 or 01377 270474. Proceeds for St Peter’s Church 

Tuesday 23 Book Club 7:15pm at The White Horse, Cranswick 
(front room on the left as you go through the main door).  

Wednesday 24 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick 

Saturday 27 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI Hall, Cranswick 

 

http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
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FUTURE DATES 2024 
Saturday 17 February Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI hall, 
Cranswick 

Saturday 15 June Summerfest at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Saturday 27 July Village Show on The Green 

 

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please 
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com or for 
handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact Sue 
Moody on 01377 275333. 

 

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  

WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Rev'd Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592  

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

 

CHRISTMAS EMOTIONS 

What – if anything -  do you feel about Christmas…? 

For most people living in our local community, 

Christmas is more or less unavoidable… Christmas is 

coming, ready or not…! 

For some of us, it’s the high point of the year, a 

combination of annual traditions you always look forward 

to - a time to gather with family, unwrap presents around 

the tree, eat and drink a bit too much, perhaps sing a few 

Christmas carols, and fall asleep in front of the TV, while a 

Christmas movie comes to its inevitable (merry) 

conclusion. 

But there’s another side to Christmas. For some of you 

reading this article, the prospect of another festive 

season fills you with dread, or at least a degree of 

anxiety. The expense puts a strain on even the most well

-planned family budgets, and relatives who don’t get on 

the rest of the year don’t usually get on any better when 

they’ve had a glass or three of mulled wine… 

Then there are the people we miss, whose company we 

enjoyed at Christmases past, but are no longer here with 

us to share in the festivities. Christmas can be a 

bittersweet time for those of us who are recently 

bereaved, or even not so recently bereaved. The 

Christmas season brings back the pain and the sadness, 

somehow… 

When we look at the Christmas story in a superficial 

way, it’s a happy one, and may seem a bit distant, even 

irrelevant, to many of us. A young couple have a baby, 

they’re visited by members of the local farming 

community, and some rich guys turn up with expensive 

presents. What’s not to like…?! 

But if we look a bit deeper into the story, it’s actually a bit 

more complicated. The baby’s dad knows that he isn’t the 

father, the place of birth is far from ideal, and there are 

dark forces at play which see the baby – born of royal 

ancestry - as a threat to their own power, and their 

control of the nation into which the baby Jesus is born… 

Christmas is rightly – for those who follow Jesus – a time 

of joy, and a time of wonder. But it’s also a time to 

reflect on the shape of our own lives, as well as thinking 

about those who might be facing really tough challenges 

this Christmas, maybe don’t have the luxury of looking 

forward at all. I can’t help finding echoes of the first 

Christmas story in the disturbing events unfolding in the 

Middle East as I write, the same sense of threat and 

danger to innocent young lives which we see in St. 

Matthew’s account of the nativity.  

Whatever you’re going through this Christmas, and in the 

weeks running up to it, I hope that you’ll find time to 

attend a service (or two!), whether at St. Peter’s or 

Hutton Cranswick’s Methodist Church. If you do, I can 

promise you a very warm welcome, maybe a mince pie or 

three, and also the chance to encounter a message which 

can still bring real peace for the present, and lasting hope 

for our future.  

That’s what the good news of Christmas is designed to 

do. 

With my very best wishes for the festive season, 

Simon  

Vicar of St. Peter’s 
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

You may have noticed geese flying in a V formation over 

Hutton Cranswick recently. Some of them are arriving from 

Iceland and Greenland to spend the relatively warmer 

winter here. It is such a lovely sight to see, and also to hear 

as they honk to each other. Geese are large heavy birds, and 

migrating such long distances must be a huge effort. One of 

the reasons they honk as they fly is believed to be to 

encourage the lead goose who is having to put in more 

effort than all the others. When that goose gets tired, it falls 

back to allow a colleague to take over at the front, and they 

can then share the slip stream effect. It means they can all 

then travel far greater distances before landing.  

This is a wonderful example of how we can support one 

another in practical ways and with helpful words of 

encouragement. For some of us it can be hard to accept this 

kind of support.  Allowing someone to be a blessing can be 

difficult if we are used to being self-reliant and doing things 

our own way, or maybe you feel like you do not deserve 

their help? If that sounds like you, remember that when we 

allow others to be supportive it will make them feel valued 

in what they do as well as giving us a lift. Sometimes all it 

can take is making a phone call to ask how someone is doing

(Honk Honk!). 

The new testament book of Galatians gives us some helpful 

advice when it says “Carry one another’s burdens and so 

fulfil the law of Christ.” Galatians 6v2 

Dear Lord, we thank you for the practical support we can 

give to those we care about or we see are in need. Help us to 

persevere when we do not get the response we expected. 

Thank you for the support we have received from others, 

and for the blessing that has been to us. In Jesus name, 

Amen.      

Pastor John 

Hutton Cranswick 
Methodist Church 
Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 

3rd December  10.45am  Joint Advent & 
Shoebox Service (Band) 

10th December 10.45am  Morning Service with 
Advent Carols 

15th December 6.30pm - 9 Lessons & Carols 
(Choir) 

17th December 10.45am - Big Sing (Band) 

24th December 4.00pm - Crib Service (Band) 

24th December 8.00pm - Christmas Eve 
Communion (Choir) 

31st December 10.45am - Joint Benefices 
Service (Choir) 

SERVICES AT ST PETER’S 

7 January 10.45am  Family Service with 
the Band 

14 January 10.45am  Choral Praise 

21 January 10.45am Family Communion 
with the Band 

28 January 10.45am Choral Praise 
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Story Starts by Year 1 Pupils 

 
Once upon a time there were 3 little bunnies 
who lived with their mum. One day their mum 
decided it was time for them to leave home so 
they set off down the path. 
 
By Evie 
 
 
 
Once upon a time there were three little 
bananas who lived with their mum. One day their 
mum decided that it was time for them to leave 
home but beware of the big bad pineapple she 
said. So they set off down the road. 
 
By Finley 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Once upon a time there were three little 
Hedgehogs who lived with their grandma. Their 
grandma decided it was time for them to leave 
home but be aware of the big bad badger. So 
they set off down into the woods. 
 
By Neve 
 

2024 - plans 

Following the village’s success in the Yorkshire in Bloom 

competition this year we have been invited by the Royal 

Horticultural Society (RHS) to put the village forward for 

selection to the national competition for Britain in Bloom. 

The team decided to give it a go.  The RHS chooses the 

entry to go forward to this more prestigious competition. 

We will let you know as soon as we know. 

In the meantime. if you have any ideas about how we can 

improve our displays in the ground beds and containers 

around the village or there are areas where you feel we 

should be present - please let us know. 

 

Crocus bulbs 

We have bought approximately 500 crocus bulbs from the 

Round Table to plant now for the spring. They are all 

purple. The money raised will go to the Round Table’s 

charity – purple for polio - set up to eradicate polio 

worldwide.  Please let Gina know if you would like some 

and where you would like to plant them around the 

village. 

Help always needed 

If you can spare an hour or so a week, particularly in the 

summer to help with the maintenance of the ground beds 

and containers, please let either Gina Simpson or Heather 

Teare know. Help and advice will be given, as necessary, to 

start you off and guide you along the way. 

For more information on Village in Bloom please contact: 

Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 270173 

or Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com or on 

270187 
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The WI Committee met on the 7th November to ensure all was set for 
upcoming events and discuss funding and repairs etc to the hall.  

  

On the 14th November we had a very amusing and informative talk from 
Yvonne and Julie (otherwise known as the Tickton Tarts). They showed us 
how to make soup, pate and palmiers. The evening was very much enjoyed, 

and the tasters went down well. The Tickton Tarts proved to be a very popular choice. The usual competition, 
raffle and refreshments finished off the evening.  

 

Our Christmas party will be held on the 12th December and will include a buffet and some old time dancing. 
Members were asked to bring their own plates, glasses and cutlery and of course something for the buffet.  

 

The Pig Bingo will be held on the 16th December, the following one on 27th January.   The Christmas Market is 
at Foreman’s on the 25th November and then the markets will stop until the next one on Saturday 27 April.   

 

Anyone wishing to join us please do come along, you will be very welcome or look us up on Facebook.  

Anyway wishing to hire the WI Hall please contact our caretaker Paul Sedman on 07814 272818.  

May I also take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and all the best for New Year.  

 Regards     Lesley-jane Holt 

The Little Book Emporium 

31 Market Pl, Driffield YO25 6AR, UK 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/
the_little_book_emporium_driffield 

Unfortunately our book club 
was only attended by four 
people on October 24th as 
many had forgotten we have 
brought it forward due to Halloween.  

However we had a lively discussion about Three Things 
about Elsie by Joanna Cannon. It was a rather sad book 
about old age and a lady's look at the past but contained 
added surprising twists. The book scored 5.5 out of 10 
(collected from all readers). 

 The book for the November 28th is The Strange Adven-
tures of H by Sarah Burton. Having already read the book it 
will be interesting to hear others’ views on it.  

There was no book chosen for December 26th as it is 
Christmas  but everyone was asked to read a book (or two) 
of their choice which we will discuss at the beginning of the 
year.  

Please feel free to come along to our meet up....you will be 
very welcome…. 7.15 in the White Horse Inn. 

Regards   Lesley-jane Holt 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 25th October, 2023. 

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm. 

Present:  Councillors: Alderton, Bucknall, Jones, Kelly, Richardson, Sibley-Calder, Swan, Teare, Thompson (in the Chair). 
Parishioners: Two. KCOM representative: One. The Clerk recorded the minutes. 

23/233 Apologies: Councillors: Ingham, Poolford, Mrs Simpson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. 

23/234 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: – 

Cllr Alderton - Item 16 Minute 23/248 - Non-pecuniary – Bulletin Team Member. 

Cllr Teare – Items 10(d) Minute 23/242(d) - Non-pecuniary –Village Show Committee Member. 

Cllr Teare – Item 16 Minute 23/248 - Non-pecuniary – Bulletin Team Member. 

23/235 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 27th September, 2023, be approved 
and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson). 

23/236 Public Participation – Mike Hardman referred to his e-mail to the Council, in particular to his comments on the strips of 
The Green outside Nos 1 to 3 The Green. Occupiers of the property, had on occasion, parked a vehicle on the driveway, this had 
resulted in complaints being received by the Parish Council. Mr Hardman had suggested that the parish council consider 
updating the ownership of the grass strips to reflect the changes in home ownership/ vehicle use which had occurred over the 
years. This would allow home owners to park on the driveway of their property and not have to park on Southgate which had a 
greater risk for users of the road. The appearance of The Green would not change. 

Philip Shields, a member of The Bulletin team, spoke in support of changes to the current arrangements in producing The 
Bulletin. As the parish council now submits three topics for each edition, Mr Shields questioned the need to publish the parish 
council minutes, as the minutes were available on the Hutton Cranswick website. 

Linzi Corrigan, Community Engagement Manager of KCOM Retail gave an update on programme of work being undertaken in the 
Village by KCOM. Linzi was keen to sponsor the Christmas tree/light switch on event and would discuss arrangements with Cllr 
Teare. 

23/237 Financial Monitoring: -  

(a) 2023-24 Budget – Month 7 was noted. 

(b) The Bank Reconciliation at October was £134,882.84 (included £18,525.50 Precept; £1,250.41 recovery of VAT) 

(c) Confirmation of the renewal of the Council’s Insurance Policy had been received.  

23/238 Annual Estimates and Forward Planning – A decision on the proposed 3-year Budget was taken following consideration 
of items 10(d); 10(e); 12(b); 13(b) and 16.  

It was Resolved to: - 

(a) Adjust the proposed budget for 2024-25 and increase the payments as follows:  

£1000.00 grant for the Village Show (Donations);  

£1000.00 for materials for refurbishment of the BT Kiosk on the Green (Parish Property); 

£10,000.00 for bollards on The Green (Other Payments); 

£3000.00 for a replacement of the cantilever basket swing on the play area (Play Area) and 

£1000.00 increase in the grant for the Bulletin (Total £4000.00) (Donations), and the same for subsequent years.  

 (b) Approve budgets for the next 3 years as follows: -  

   

(c) To reaffirm the Council commitment to fund the role of School Patrol Officer, should the existing vacancy be 

filled and amend future budgets should that happen (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Swan). 

 

Heading 2024/25 2025/26 2026/27

Payments 72883.00 140322.00 111758.00

Recepts 23817.00 52327.00 21865.00

Net Budget 49,066.00£ 87,995.00£ 89,893.00£ 
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23/239 Business Modernisation –. Gov.uk e-mail accounts had been arranged for all councillors. It was Resolved to purchase a 
laptop and Microsoft Office 365 software (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan).  

23/240 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:      

(a) 23/02001/PLF: Erection of infill extension to front, single storey to side, construction of dormer windows in roof to front and 
rear, to allow loft conversion. Installation of roof lights to sides and erection of extension to front of detached garage at Moat 
Lodge, 24 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Permission Granted – 4 Conditions. 

(b) 23/02250/CLP: Certificate of Lawfulness for the proposed erection of a single storey extension to rear at 31 Williamsfield 
Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9BH – Certificate of Lawful Development Permission Granted – 1 
Condition. 

23/241 Planning Applications:  

(a) 23/02890/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 1 No. (T1) Sycamore tree to 5m; Dismantle 1 No. Purple Leaved 
Maple (T2), to ground level; Crown lift 1 No. (T3) Mature Ash Tree to 6m; Crown lift 1 No. (T4) Silver Birch tree to 5m at 14 
Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Tree Works in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the 
application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare). 

(b) 23/02987/TCA: HUTTON CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Fell 1 No. Cherry tree (T1) and Fell 1 No. Lime tree (T2) as the 
trees have outgrown location and are now damaging the wall and driveway at Greenlands, The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East 
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU – Tree Works in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr 
Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare). 

(c) 23/02725/PLF: Continued use of building as holiday accommodation (Retrospective Application) at 95 Main Street, Hutton 
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed 
Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton). 

23/242 Representatives reports: - 

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson had reported the Yorkshire in Bloom (YIB) results for 2023: -  

  

A YIB Judge presented Hutton Cranswick CP School with its GOLD AWARD on the 17th October, 2023. 

The Village had success in the Discretionary Yorkshire Rose Awards too: -  

The five Cranswick Businesses were joint winners for Best Commercial Entry Supporting the Community and  

Heather and Melvyn Teare each received a Community Champion Award.   

The Driffield & Wolds Weekly reported the results on the 3rd October, 2023.  The Yorkshire Coast Community Rail Partnership had 
also publicised the results. The Council congratulated the In Bloom Team on its success. 

The Team had accepted an invitation from YIB for the village to be put forward as a possible candidate for nomination by the YIB 
Board of Trustees for entry into Britain in Bloom in 2024. 

St Peter's Church has forged a link with Yorkshire Wildlife Trust. There was interest in the development of eco-friendly areas in 
the churchyard with possible seated areas, a sensory garden and prayer labyrinth. 

(b) SRA – The Committee had appointed a Premises Manager. An article was to be placed in the Bulletin to request help with 
financial planning and a fixtures secretary for football matches. A declutter day for unwanted items had been planned. Santa was 
opening his Grotto at the SRA on 21st December, 2023 at 4.00pm. Work on refurbishing the kitchen was complete.  The 
Committee continued to work hard to raise money for the new build.  

The New Build sub-committee had yet to meet. 

(c) Pond – The annual clearing of the pond was to be undertaken in the next few months. 

(d) Village Show – Cllr Teare presented a report on the outcome of the 2023 Show which had been well attended despite the 
atrocious weather on the day. At very short notice, there had to be some significant changes made to the planned arrangements 

Entry Category Award

Hutton Cranswick in Bloom Large Village GOLD

Hutton Cranswick CP School   Young People’s Award GOLD

James White Family Butcher Small Business GOLD

Paul Harrison Car Sales Medium Business GOLD

SPAR Store Small Business SILVER GILT

The Farm Shop at Cranswick Medium Business SILVER GILT

The White Horse Public House Medium Business SILVER GILT
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which had impacted on funds. Year on year the Committee look to upgrade facilities and make general improvements for the 
next and future Shows. Fundraising continued to be successful but as a contingency the Committee sought financial support for 
the 2024 Show that was planned for the 27th July. It was Resolved to make a provision, in the 2024-25 budget, for a one-off grant 
of £1000.00 to support funding of the Show, if required (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson). 

(e) BT Kiosk – Cllr Sibley-Calder continued to make good progress on preparing the kiosk for refurbishment. The restoration was 
planned to commence in the Spring of 2024. It was Resolved to make a provision, in the 2024-25 budget, of £1000.00 for 
replacement parts and materials (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Alderton). 

23/243 East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Overview and Scrutiny Committee – At present, the Council had no matters it wished 
the Committee to consider.  

23/244 Measures to protect the Green: 

(a) Parking on The Green: This item was considered following the conclusion of public participation earlier in the meeting. 
Consideration was given to the request received from Mike Hardman. The Green was protected by the Commons Act of 2006 and 
the Byelaws for Cranswick Green. It was Resolved to gain a better understanding of the legal processes involved and 
consideration of any wider implications before making a decision (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).  

 (b) Provision of Bollards – Cllr Thompson presented a draft proposal for the location of bollards on The Green in an attempt to 
stop vehicles parking on or running up and damaging the Green.  It was Resolved to prepare a costed proposal, consult with East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council and make a provision, in the 2024-25 budget, of £10,000.00 for the project (proposed Cllr Richardson/
seconded Cllr Thompson). 

23/245 Play Area (a) Basketball post and net on The Green – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had advised that installing the 
equipment on The Green, The Green being Common Land, constituted works for which the Secretary of State’s consent was 
needed and also, permission from the East Riding of Yorkshire Council Planning Authority. It was Resolved not to proceed with 
the proposal and inform the resident making the request of the Council’s decision (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Sibley-
Calder). 

(b) Replacement of the Cantilever Basket Swing – The Council considered a number of alternatives. It was Resolved (a) to seek 
further details of The Titan Carousel and (b) make a provision, in the 2024-25 budget, of £3,000.00 for the project (proposed Cllr 
Thompson/seconded Cllr Richardson). The Council was to apply for a grant towards the cost of the project from The Lissett Wind 
Farm Community Fund. 

23/246 Centenary Wood – A resident had requested the Council nominate a point of contact to report issues in relation to the 
Wood. Recently, a bug hotel had been vandalised. The Clerk was the point of contact. 

23/247 Remembrance Sunday Service on the Green – Since 1919, on the second Sunday of November, Remembrance Sunday, a 
two-minute silence had been observed at 11am at war memorials, cenotaphs, religious services and shopping centres throughout 
the country. At Hutton Cranswick, the Remembrance Sunday Service was held later in the day. It was Resolved that in future, the 
Remembrance Sunday Service was held at 11 am at the War Memorial on The Green (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Kelly).  

23/248 The Bulletin – This item was considered following the conclusion of public participation earlier in the meeting. The group 
responsible for the production of The Bulletin had carried out a review of the operation following an increase in the cost of its 
production. Cllr Teare presented a report on the current arrangements and the actions the group considered necessary to 
continue its overall aim to have a community based, monthly publication, free to the reader, delivered in good time, and self-
financing. In summary, the proposal was to: -  

a) Produce an A5 version of the newsletter 11 times in the year. 

b) Print 1100 copies. This would increase circulation to more village outlets and  

c) Move to a new copy date of the 10th of each month. 

The annual cost was projected to be £8000.00, with £4,000.00 generated from advertisers and seek an annual grant of £4,000.00 
from the Parish Council. It was Resolved to (a) award an annual grant of £4000.00 in support of the production of The Bulletin 
and (b) increase the provision in each year of the draft 3-year budget to £4000.00 (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).  

23/249 Allotments – Garden allotments: All plots had been let. Rent had been received from 24 of the 27 tenants. Farming 
allotments: The second half yearly rent had been received. 
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23/250 Payments, October, 2023 - £1.717.06 

 

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Jones). 

23/251 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: – £199.00 

 

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder). 

23/252 Community Safety: 

(a) Flooding on Southgate: Yorkshire Water had inspected the cause of the flooding and had advised that the problem was not its 
responsibility and the matter be referred to East Riding of Yorkshire Council. Cllr Dewhirst had requested a report from the 
Council’s drainage engineers. 

b) Road Markings on Main Street: - East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed that it was unlikely that the ‘no waiting’ times 
outside the White Horse could be extended. To establish a true position about traffic movements, Cllr Teare offered to 
undertake a traffic survey, which would include the area around The Green from the School to Main Street and the restricted car 
parking area on Main Street. 

(c) Salt Bins – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had inspected and topped up all salt bins in the Village.  

(d) Flooding at the A164/Hobman Lane – The condition of the drainage at the junction was to be raised with East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council.  

23/253 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: - 

(a) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) - Election to Larger and Smaller Councils' committees. 
(b) Annual Snapshot of Rough Sleepers in the East Riding of Yorkshire, on the evening of Thursday 9th November, 2023 into 

the morning of Friday 10th November, 2023. 
(c) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – October, 2023. 
(d) East Riding Design Code briefing for Town and Parish Councils. 
(e) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) – September Newsletter. 
(f) ERNLLCA - Meeting of the East Riding District Committee 19th October, 2023. 
(g) East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Standards Committee Meeting – 17th October, 2023. 
(h) KCOM Digital Inclusion Grants. 
(i) The monthly inspection log of the Play Area. 

23/254 Bulletin – Topics for the December Edition: (a) The Council Budget (Cllr Thompson), (b) Replacement of the cantilever 
basket swing on the play area (Cllr Jones) and (c) Protection of the Green - Bollards (Cllr Thompson).  

23/255 Next Meeting – 22nd November, 2023 at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.  

23/256 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press 
and the Public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting (Section 1(2) Public Bodies Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) 
(proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan). 

23/257 Eastern Green Link 2 (EGL2) Project – An update from Cllr Thompson was noted. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.53 pm. 

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3952 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll process 01/07/2023 - 30/09/2023 45.48 9.10 54.58

3953 Hutton Cranswick WI Account Hire of Hall 20.00 0.00 20.00

3954 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge 04/09/2023 - 01/10/2023 9.64 0.48 10.12

3955 Information Commissioner Data protection registration fee 40.00 0.00 40.00

3956 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Green 13 and 27/09/2023: Strim allotments; clearing fallen branch 446.75 89.35 536.10

3957 S. Sanderson Salary 450.44 0.00 450.44

3958 NetWise Uk Provide GOV.UK 11 mailboxes (23/217) 204.85 40.97 245.82

3959 The First Aid Box Training Solutions Ltd Defibrillator Awareness Sessions (23/191) 300.00 60.00 360.00

Total 1517.16 199.90 1717.06

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3960 Time Assured Limited Annual Service of St Peter's Church clock 145.00 29.00 174.00

3961 Royal British Legion Wreath of poppies 25.00 25.00

Total 170.00 29.00 199.00
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FOR SALE 

GUITAR AMPLIFIER  
VOX AC30VR 

For home and stage use.   7 years old;  never 

gigged.   Perfect working order.   Any trial 

welcome.   £££ Best sensible offer (originally 

cost £300). 

Contact Ernie Reed 

(01377) 790294 
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 

Tel: 01377 270058 
E-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com 

Richard Alderton 

Tel: 271848 

Rich Bucknall 

Tel: 07711 288349  

Lynda Ingham 

Tel: 07432 558051 

Steve Jones 

Tel: 07950 253904 

Joanne Kelly 

Tel: 270737 

John Poolford 

Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 

Tel: 270248 

Ian Sibley-Calder 

Tel: 07770 632893 

Gina Simpson 

Tel: 270173 

Richard Swan 

Tel: 07711 623967 

Melvyn Teare MBE 

Tel: 270187 

Russell Thompson 

Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday 20 December 
starting at 7.00pm. The meeting will be in the WI Hall. 
Details will be published on the village notice boards and 
website at least 3 days in advance of the meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early in the agenda, 
the public and councillors may ask questions or make 
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person). For further 
information please contact the Parish Clerk. 

From the Parish Council 

The basket swing 

As you may have noticed if you have been to the play park in 
Cranswick recently there is a gap where the basket swing 
used to be. Unfortunately one of the steel legs on the frame 
developed a crack which could not be safely repaired so the 
Parish Council regretfully had to take the decision to remove 
the whole piece of equipment. The Council now need to 
decide what to do with the space and would like your 
suggestions on what to replace the basket swing with. 
Would you like to have a similar basket swing? Or perhaps 
you have seen another piece of equipment at another play 
park that you feel would be a good fit? If you have any 
suggestions then please email the Clerk Steve Sanderson 
at hcpcouncil@gmail.com. 

The council budget 

 Each year the Parish Cuncil sets a budget for the 
forthcoming year and also for a 3 year period to help us plan 
for upcoming things within the community.  We are really 
interested in people’s thoughts and any ideas can be 
discussed at the council meeting. 

 For example, for the year (April 2024 to March 2025) the 
council plans to spend some of its budget in the following 
ways:  

£5000 to the SRA 
£4000 to the Bulletin  
£1200 to Village in Bloom 
£1500 on Gatehouse Lake 
£1450 on Centenary Wood 
£3380 on Grass cutting 
£4870 on the Play Area  
£800 on pond maintenance 

 If you have any thoughts on how the council is spending 
your money, please email in to the clerk 
at hcpcouncil@gmail.com or come to one of the meetings 
where we have a public participation session and would be 
happy to hear from you. 

 Protection of the Green 

 The council, throughout winter, consistently receives 
complaints about the edges of the village green being driven 
on and chewed up.  We have also more recently had reports 
of some drivers actually driving on the green when they 
cannot get past near the school, which is extremely 
dangerous given the location. 

 The council is giving consideration to putting bollards along 
each side of the road on the green leading up to the school 
and on the corners onto main street.  We have tried to put 
temporary netting up in previous years which does help but 
we acknowledge doesn’t look nice on our fantastic green. 

 Any thoughts from people in the village are welcome -  it is 
only under consideration at the moment so all views are 
welcome but we do plan on doing something sooner rather 
than later, have your say on what it will look like! 

mailto:hcpcouncil@gmail.com
mailto:hcpcouncil@gmail.com
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BURNS’ 

NIGHT 

CELEBRATION 
 

Saturday 20 January 2024 

7:00 -11:00pm  
 

Foreman’s Car 

Showroom 
(by kind permission of Janet) 

Price £17.00  
(includes  

Haggis Supper & Ceilidh) 

Bar; Raffle 
Tickets Tel: 270258 or 270474 

ProCeeds For st Peter’s ChurCh 

LOVE IN A SHOEBOX                

For many years the churches in 
Hutton Cranswick have supported 
the Jacob’s Well Charity in Beverley 
by filling shoe-boxes (or a similar 

size) for children and young people who have so 
little to call their own.   Please put a list of contents 
on the outside of the box, and say whether it’s for a 
boy or girl with an approximate age.  We ask for a 
£1 coin on the outside of the box towards transport 
costs. 

This year the boxes will be collected on Sunday 3 
December at a joint service at St Peter’s Church, at 
10.45am.   Boxes can also be left at St Peter’s 
Church or at 59 Beech View during the week 27 
November to 3 December. 

 

We are also collecting warm clothing, bedding and 
especially footwear—strong boots and shoes of all 
sizes—to go to UKRAINE, as they will be into a very 
harsh winter. 
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As a whole group we attended the Remembrance 

Service on The Green where we remembered those 

who gave their life in service of our Country. 

Remembrance Service 

on The Green  

For enquiries or places please 

contact cranswickscouts@gmail.com  

As a whole group we had a 

bonfire party near Watton with a large 

fire, a few fireworks, and a few 

sparklers each. Here they all enjoyed 

hot dogs and hot chocolate to keep 

warm as well.  

With the recent wet weather the field was quite muddy and 

a few went home in cars sat on plastic bags! 

Beavers and Cubs had an exciting evening at Raywell Park 

Scout Activity where they climbed through a cave system in 

the cave bus, they shot at targets with air rifles, and then 

explored the low ropes course.  

mailto:cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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Volunteers from the Scunthorpe 
Unit during their roadshow in June.  

Fields of Paws Secure Dog field for 

freedom runs in Hutton Cranswick 

Contact Richard 07737 831244 to 
book a private 45min session off 

lead for £6 for up to 3 dogs 

 

New members always welcome 

Social Bowling on Friday afternoon 
 

See website for more information 

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club 

Or telephone Colin on  01377 270621 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 

At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street,  

Cranswick. YO25 9QN 

17th January 2024 

The White Horse 

Everybody’s favourite local 

What’s on in December and January 

 

Wed 20th 7pm  Quiz with Gee Gees very own Stella 

Sun 24th XMAS EVE The Best Ever Christmas Playlist 

Mon 25th XMAS DAY Guest appearance from the Gee 
Gee’s main Man 11-2 and 7pm -10pm 

Tues 26th 5pm  BOXING DAY Sammys Games Night       
Cash Bingo – Play Your Cards Right – Heads and Tails   
Christmas Quiz  

Thurs 28th  7pm MUSIC QUIZ - AS many INTRO’s 60’s 
70’s 80’s 90’s 00’s We can cram into 90 minutes. Teams of 
1 or 2.   Starts at 7 don’t be late …FREE ENTRY... Bottle of 
Bubbly For The Winner(s) 

Friday 29th  7pm  Christmas Draw – 7 o’clock :  PRIZES on 
Display …See Staff for tickets  

Sat 30th  12noon Christmas Pool Knockout : £5 : See 
posters 

   5pm  Carol’s MASSIVE WHAT HAPPENED in 2022 QUIZ            
  Followed by “Christmas Play Your Cards Right” 

Sun 31st  NEW YEARS EVE – DJ CLIVE on the 1’s and 2’s 
Where has 2023 gone?  Slow down 2024! 

Mon 1st Jan  Free Pool all day – Free Chip Butties @ 2pm 
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Join us at the SRA for mulled wine, 
mince pies, Christmas music, hot 
dogs and burgers.  

 

Entrance is FREE. However, if you 
or a child you know wants to see 
Santa, please pick up a ticket for 
£2.00 from Foreman's Garage or 
message Fiona on 07984 657071 
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